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NO. 4170 8 December 2023

PUBLICATION OF EXPLANATORY SUMMARY OF THE ONE-STOP BORDER POST
BILL, 2023

The Minister of Home Affairs intends introducing the One-Stop Border Post Bill, 2023 (the
“Bill”) in the National Assembly. The explanatory summary of the Bill is hereby published in

accordance with Rule 241(1)(c) of the Rules of the National Assembly.

The Bill seeks to regulate the establishment of one-stop border posts through international
agreements; to provide for the establishment of common control zones in the territory of an
adjoining state; to provide for one-stop border processing arrangements; to authorise the
application of the laws of the Republic and the adjoining state in the one-stop border post;

and to provide for matters connected therewith.

Once the Amendment Bill has been tabled in Parliament, a copy can be obtained from:

1. the Government Printers — Cape Town and Pretoria;

2. the Chief Director: Legal Services, Department of Home Affairs, 230 Johannes
Ramokhoase Street, PRETORIA, Tel: (012) 406 4273.

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za




